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NUMBER: 15. 
 

SUBJECT:  

Approve Amendment No. 2 to the Professional Engineering Services Agreement with Carollo Engineers, Inc., 

Increasing the Amount of the Agreement From $382,420 to an Amount Not to Exceed $497,420 Funded by 

the Utility Enterprise Funds for the West Cheyenne Well Rehabilitation Project, to Provide Professional 

Engineering Design Services CIP Project No. W0069B. (Ward 2-Goynes-Brown) (For Possible Action) 

REQUESTED BY: 

Dale Daffern, Director, Public Works 

WARD: 

2 - Councilwoman Goynes-Brown 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That City Council approve Amendment No. 2 to the Professional Engineering Services Agreement with Carollo 

Engineers, Inc. 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT: $115,000  

EXPLANATION: 

$277,030    Original Agreement 

$105,390    Amendment No. 1 

$115,000    Amendment No. 2 

$497,420    Revised Agreement Total 
 

Utility Enterprise Fund 
 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

  610-600377-431025 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

In 2013, the original West Cheyenne Well constructed in 1964 failed.  That failure resulted in reduced water 

quality and production, and the well was abandoned in 2015.  To reduce costs and to serve as both a primary 

and a back-up source of water supply during periodic maintenance of other well stations throughout the City, 

a new well was proposed at the same location.   
 

On January 18, 2017, City Council approved the Professional Engineering Services Agreement in the amount 

of $277,030 with Carollo Engineers, Inc. for evaluation, design, bid phase support and construction 

management support for the project.   
 

On September 5, 2018, Amendment No. 1 was approved by Council to increase the contract in the amount of 

$105,390 for additional scope due to unforeseen changes during design. 
 

Public Works staff negotiated Amendment No. 2 in the amount of $115,000 for additional design activities 

due to additional scope that required design changes and brings the not to exceed total contract amount to 

$497,420.  
 

 

 


